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Calendar Highlights 
 

Sunday, November 4 
After worshipðStewardship Potluck 
Last name A-M, bring a main dish 
N-Z, bring a side or dessert 

Mondays, November 5, 12, 19 and 26 
1-4 pmðCompassionate Crafters 

Wednesday, November 7 
1:30-4 pmðAfternoon of Games  

in King Auditorium 

Tuesdays, November 6, 13, 20 and 27 
1:30 & 7 pmðAdult Bible Study 

Sunday, November 11 
Stewardship Sunday 

Friday, November 16 
7 pmðGift Card Bingo; Doors at 5:30 pm 

Sunday, November 18 
Harvest Home Sunday 

Community Concert Series  
3 pmðGoing for Baroque II 

Thursday, November 21 
7 pmðHACC Thanksgiving Eve Service 

SEE COMPLETE CALENDAR, PAGE 15 

EmmanueLife 

1765-2018 

From the desk of Pastor Russ . . .   

Dear Members and Friends of Emmanuel, 

In an hour or so Emmanuel will be geared up for 
Hanover Trick or Treat. Cheryl Fritz felt it would be a 
good neighborhood outreach to give candy and 
church information out on Broadway from the Sunday 
School Department, with Mission and Church Growth 
helping. I will be there as a Court Jester, as befits my 
sense of humor. 

Starting tomorrow I will be on a weekôs vacation, 
receiving relatives from the West and preparing for 
younger son Andrewôs wedding on Saturday in 
Maryland. It will be an emotional experience, seeing 
the guy I held in my arms 28 years ago at Good 
Samaritan Hospital in Lebanon walking down the aisle 
with his fianc®e Jaime. 

With Halloween, Emmanuel will begin to transition 
into the Holiday Season, with All Saintsô Sunday, our 
continuing Stewardship Campaign, hosting the 
Thanksgiving Eve Community Service, and Advent 
and Christmas, with all the busyness they will bring. 
We will also celebrate several baptisms, a 
confirmation, and take in over a dozen new members. 

As many of you know, we voted overwhelmingly in the 
affirmative on October 14 to adopt our Open and 
Affirming Welcoming Statement, as well. This will 
present us with new joys and challenges, as we dive 
into what it means to be an even more open church, 
sharing the love of God with a broader and broader 
range of people all around us. 

My prayer, in all this busyness, is that we will never 
lose sight of our goal; to be the loving people, day in 
and day out, whom God has called us to be!  

In Christian Love, 
Pastor Russ 

EMMANUEL UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST  
An Open and Affirming Congregation 

 

124 Broadway, Hanover, PA 17331  
717-632-8281 

office@eucchanover.org 
www.emmanuelucc.org 

EmmanueLife is now online! View the newsletter at www.emmanuelucc.org. 
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Stewardship Sunday: Nov. 11 

The churchôs 
call for faithful 
financial 
stewardship 
this year asks a 
question, 
ñWhat Shall 
We Bring?ò 

Members should watch their mailboxes 
for information and pledge cards. You 
are asked to prayerfully consider how 
you will respond to the invitation to 
share what God has provided for you in 
the ongoing mission of our church. 

A speaker will give the final 
Stewardship Moment on November 4. 
Watch the bulletins for reflections on 
stewardship and more details.  

A Potluck Fellowship and presentation 
be held after worship on November 4. 
Please bring a dish to share. For last 
names beginning with A-M, bring a 
main dish; N-Z, bring a side or dessert. 

Finally, the pledges will be consecrated 
during worship on November 11, 
Stewardship Sunday. 

 
New security a major expenditure 

Work is complete on the 
installation of CCTV 
around Emmanuelôs 
facilities. Five exterior 
cameras are up and running 
with a monitoring system 
in place in the office.  

The new panic buttons are 
also operational. There is 
one hard-wired in the 

office and four remote buttons ð one each for the pulpit, 
organ and kitchen plus one floating one. All are silent 
alarms and will summon the police immediately.  

A remote entry system for the rear of the church has been 
approved and will be installed shortly.  

The effort to improve security at Emmanuel comes with 
significant costs. The panic buttons cost is about $3,500 
with the camera system costing about $10,000. The 
estimate for the remote entry is $9,700. This work is a 
major expenditure and will require a commitment of 
significant resources. 

Additionally, the front doors are in need of refinishing, at 
a cost of approximately $850. Donations are welcome to 
any or all of these upgrades. Consider a gift in memory of 
or in honor of a loved one, or an outright gift for Capital 
Expenditures. Please contact Brian Frederick or Linda 
McKonly with offers of financial support. 

Two cameras are mounted 
on the front of the office. 

Emmanuel adopts  
Open and Affirming  
Welcoming Statement 
 

 At a Special Congregational Meeting on Sunday, 
October 14, EUCC adopted the Welcoming Statement 
drafted by our ONA Core Team and recommended by 
Consistory by an overwhelming vote of 74-2. This vote 
included 22 members who could not be present at the 
meeting voting via absentee ballot. This is truly a 
momentous decision in the life of Emmanuel and one 
we can all be proud of! 

What next? Our ONA Core Team and our Church 
Growth Committee will be working together to craft a 
plan for celebrating and publicizing our Open and 
Affirming status in the church and in the community.  
This process will begin with meeting on November 14 
at 6 pm.  Stay tuned! 

Emmanuel UCC Open & Affirming 
Welcoming Statement 

We, the members of Emmanuel United 
Church of Christ, Hanover, Pennsylvania, are 
a community of Christians who believe that all 
people are created in Godôs image. As we 
seek to fulfill our mission to live out Christôs 
compassion and grace, fairness and equality, 
we welcome into our community of faith all 
persons of every gender, sexual orientation, 
gender identity and expression, mental and 
physical ability, age, race, ethnic origin, 
economic and social status, faith background, 
marital standing and family structure; and we 
invite each of them to share in the life, 
leadership, ministry, fellowship, worship, rites 
and sacraments, responsibilities, blessings 
and joys of our congregation as we seek to 
grow together in faith and love. Therefore, we 
celebrate ourselves as an Open and Affirming 
Christian Community. 
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EmmanueLife  
is now online! 

The monthly EmmanueLife is  
now posted on the EUCC  
homepage. View the current  
newsletter and previous 
editions at: 

www.emmanuelucc.org 

If you want to read the 
newsletter online only, contact 
the church office to be 
removed from the mailing list. 
Call 717-632-8281 or email 
office@eucchanover.org. 

Gift Card Bingo Donation 

Want to sponsor a game for just $25? Use this form: 

Name _____________________________________ 

will sponsor # ____ gift card prizes at $25 each. 

Total enclosed $________ 

Please return to the church office at  
124 Broadway or drop in the offering plate  

by November 7. 

 

 

 

Join the fun at Gift Card Bingo! 

Mark your calendars for Friday, November 16, for Gift 
Card Bingo. Doors open at 5:30 pm for food and fun, with 
20 games of bingo starting at 7 pm. You donôt need 
tickets in advance ð admission is $12 at the door.  

The event benefits the Salvation Armyôs Local Service 
Unit in Hanover and Emmanuelôs building fund. For info 
or to volunteer, contact Mary Bair at 717-870-5597. 

Join us for an 
Emmanuel Holiday 
tradition, when a 
Christmas Tea will 
be served on 
Saturday, December 
1, featuring a 
delightful selection 
of savory dishes 

 
Menu 

Mixed greens with herbed cheese, 
red pepper slice and croutons 

Pumpkin peanut soup 

Cream scone 

Maple scone 

Chocolate nut bread 

Clotted cream and cranberry jam 

Turkey on marble rye 
with mustard aioli 

Salmon crostini 

Quiche Lorraine 

Chocolate orange fudge 

Sugar cookie 

Red velvet brownie 

Assorted teas 

and sweet treats. Seating begins at 11:30 am with 
service beginning at 11:45 am. 
Kick off the Christmas season with china, lace and good 
food. Donôt wait ï we can only seat a limited number of 
guests. 
TICKETS: Get tickets at the church office or reserve 
your seats by sending a check to 124 Broadway, 
Hanover. The cost is $25 per adult and $10 for children 
aged 8 and under. All tickets will be pre-paid. Make 
checks out to Emmanuel UCC.  

Celebrate the season at Christmas Tea 
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EUCC 2018-2019 

Community 
Concert Series 

Our annual concert series serves 
as an outreach to Hanover and 
the surrounding communities to 
introduce each and all to the 
beauty of Emmanuel and to offer 
the gift of music presented here. 
A dessert reception will follow 
each concert to meet the 
performing artists. 

All concerts are free and open to 
the publicðmade possible by 
generous sponsors, who are listed 
on the following page. The 2018-
2019 Concert Campaign is 
underway. If you would like to 
support the upcoming Concert 
Series, please complete the form 
on Page 6. Thank you to those 
who have already contributed! 

We hope you are looking forward 
to the fantastic music this season 
and will consider becoming a 
contributor. 

See the schedule on Page 5 

Going for Baroque II  
Sunday, November 18, at 3 pm 

The quartet will perform a program 
featuring the music of Telemann, Corelli, 
Haydn and Handel. The Concert Sponsor 
is Ann M. Wilkinson. 

~ About the artists ~ 

TIM ANDERSON received a B.A. degree 
from the University of South Florida and 
studied at the Peabody Conservatory and 
Syracuse University. He has performed in the 
orchestras of Syracuse, Delaware, Baltimore 
Opera, and the Orcestra de Mineria in Mexico 
City. A founding member of Baltimore 
Chamber Orchestra, New Music Baltimore, 
and the Baltimore Improvisation Ensemble, he 
has composed music for modern dance, ballet, 
theater, and film. Tim has also performed as a 
guest artist on three concerts at the Berklee 
School of Music in Boston as well as with the 

Going for Baroque II includes, from left, Rodrigo Tarraza, 
Don Horneff, Nick Currie and Tim Anderson. 

Live Wire String Quartet and the 
Lancaster Symphony. 
Canadian-born violinist NICHOLAS 
CURRIE is a member of the 
Azimuth String Quartet, Principal 
Second of Concert Artists of 
Baltimore, Concertmaster of the Mid-
Atlantic Symphony and Assistant 
Principal Second of the Baltimore 
Opera Orchestra. Nick is a graduate 
of the Peabody Conservatory of 
Music where he studied with the late 
Berl Senofsky. Nick performed as a 
soloist with the Mid-Atlantic 
Symphony, the Londontown 
Symphony and with Concert Artists 
of Baltimore. Nick currently teaches 
private lessons and resides 
in Catonsville, Md., with his wife and 
two sons. In his spare time, he enjoys 
painting. 
DON HORNEFF, an accomplished 
keyboard artist, moves from one 
instrument to another playing many 
styles of music. After receiving a 
degree in music education from 
Elizabethtown College, Don taught 
instrumental music in Carroll County  
(Md.) Public Schools and performed 
for 17 years with ñMusic by Just Us,ò 
traveling extensively throughout the 
mid-Atlantic region. He was also a 
recording artist for PianoDisc. Since 
1991, Don has been a member of the 
WMC/McDaniel College music 
faculty and serves as piano 

technician. He has arranged music 
for string, brass, woodwind and jazz 
ensembles as well as high school 
marching bands. As director of music 
at Emmanuel since 2010, Don 
performs on their magnificent 4 
manual 52-rank organ, Yamaha 
grand piano, Clavinova digital 
keyboard, harpsichord, and rings 
handbells. When Don is not perfor-
ming music, he enjoys playing golf. 
RODRIGO TARRAZA is an 
internationally renowned flautist and 
saxophonist.  He studied with 
Barthold Kuijken at the Royal 
Conservatory, The Hague and has 
performed throughout North 
America, South America, and Europe 
as both a soloist and chamber 
musician. In 1995 he co-founded the 
Ensemble Les In®gales, dedicated to 
European and specifically French 
chamber music. Les In®gales has 
performed and recorded extensively 
in Europe, USA and Chile. Their 
most renowned album is ñOrdinaire 
de la Chambre du Roiò recorded on 
the German label Carpe Diem. 
Rodrigo has taught baroque and 
modern transverse flute and 
saxophone at schools and universities 
in Norway, Holland, Germany, Chile 
and the U.S., including the New 
England and San Francisco 
Conservatories. 
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Thank you concert sponsors! 
We are truly grateful for the members and friends of Emmanuel 
who are generously supporting our 2018-2019 Concert Series: 

 Donor-Named Concert Sponsors 
Tom Colgan TrioðSandy Rebert  
Walt Michael & Co.ðAnonymous 
Going for Baroque IIðAnn Wilkinson 

Michael Britt, organ & film ñOur HospitalityòðJudith K. Morris 

Sustainers 

Don & Barb Horneff 
Roanne MacEwan 

G. Steven & Linda McKonly 
Henry & Jean McLin 
Peter & Vicky Robinson 

 

Benefactors 

Margaret & Merle Forney 
Peg Custer Moulton 

 

 Grand Patrons 

Bob Baum & Barbara Baughman 
Bonnie & Dick Clendaniel 

Phyllis Egger                
Beatrice (Beaty) Garvick 

Landy Grimm 
Estelle King 

Dan & Clare Klunk 
David & JoAnn Kreider 

Bob Larsen 
Glenn, Joanne & Alyssa Meyers 

The Pinette Family 
Sandra Rosensteel 
Metha Williams 

Susan Wright, in memory of Dr. 
Malcolm Wright 

Patrons 
Mike & Mary Bair 
Susan J. Cross 
Brian Frederick 

Ed & AnnaMae Frederick 
Bob Marchio 
Lisa Moore 

Jean & John Snyder 
Janet Stein 
Phyllis Terrana 
Debbie Trone 

Dr. & Mrs. Thomas Whisenand 
Bob Winebrenner 

 
Friends 
Anonymous 

Dave & Madge Armstrong 
Sandy Bull 

Pastor Russ Clark 
Bill & Judy ForemanPeg Hull 
Andy & Laura Kemp 
Ada May E. Koehler 
Tom & Colleen Miller 
Mary (Liz) Webb 
Carole G. Zinn 

Please accept my donation for the 2018-2019 CONCERT SERIES  
and list my contribution as follows: 

Name__________________________________________________ 
 
Address________________________________________________ 
 
City, State, Zip __________________________________________ 
 

Level of Support: 
_____ Friend ($25-$49) _____ Benefactor ($150) 
_____ Patron ($50-$99) _____ Sustainer ($250) 
_____ Grand Patron ($100)  _____ Donor-Named Concert ($500) 

Place this form in the offering plate or send it to the church office: 
Emmanuel UCC Concerts, 124 Broadway, Hanover, PA 17331 

 SCHEDULE 

108th Annual Carol Sing 
Sunday, December 16, 7 pm 
A Hanover Tradition: 
Christmas carols sung and their 
stories retold by Steve 
McKonly and Landy Grimm, 
accompanied by a community 
orchestra directed by Jamie H. 
Brown. 
 

Organist Michael Britt 
with Classic Film  
ñOur Hospitalityò 

Saturday, Feb. 23, 7 pm 
Britt is a performer of theater 
organ music and is in demand 
throughout the country as a 
silent film accompanist. He 
was invited to perform at 
Baltimore's Senator Theatre 
where he accompanied five 
silent films for the National 
Film Registry Tour, sponsored 
in part by the Library of 
Congress. 
*Concert Sponsor: Judy Morris 
 

Lancaster Brass Quintet 
Sunday, March 17, 3 pm 

The Lancaster Brass Quintet 
made its debut in 1982 and has 
been active in the musical 
community of Central 
Pennsylvania ever since. These 
professional musicians 
epitomize the art of music 
making and perform a wide 
variety of literature including 
jazz, show tunes, sacred music, 
marches and original works for 
brass. 

 
 
Thanks to all who brought 
desserts, set up and cleaned 
up, as well as attended the 
Walt Michael Trio concert 
on October 21. There were 
69 attendees and a free-will 
offering of $170 was 
graciously accepted.  
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Emmanuelôs Music Program 

Emmanuel has a diversified music program 
with opportunities for people of all ages, 
abilities and musical interests. If interested, 
see Don Horneff or Jamie Brown at church, 
or contact Don at dhorneff@mcdaniel.edu or 
717-634-5122. 

ǆ ǆ ǆ ǆ 
 

Chancel Choir 
Open to high school students through adults 

Rehearsals: Thursdays, 7-8:30 pm                  
Provides a variety of music for worship on 
the 1st, 3rd and 4th Sundays and special 

services 
                                                      

Women's Choir 
Open to women of all ages 

Rehearsals: 1st & 3rd Sundays, 12-1 pm                                        
Sings at worship on the 2nd Sunday  

Voce a cappella Choir  

Open to high school students through adults 
Rehearsals: 2nd & 4th

 
Sundays, 12-1pm 

Sings at worship on the 3rd Sunday 

Emmanuel RingersðHandbell Choir 

Open to high school students through adults 

Rehearsals: Thursdays, 6-6:50 pm                                         

Rings at worship on 4th Sundays and 

holidays 

Emmanuel JamðPraise Band 
Open to anyone who enjoys playing and/or 

singing contemporary music 
Rehearsals: 1st & 2nd Sundays,  

9:15-9:45 am 
Provides music for worship on 2nd Sundays 

Childrenôs Handbell Choir                                 
Open to all children ages 3 to 12                                                   
Rehearsals during Sunday School  

Special Music on the 5th Sunday 
Individuals and/or groups (vocalists and 
instrumentalists) step forward to give  

Glory to God through music 

 

SUNDAY CHOIR REHEARSAL 
& SERVICE SCHEDULE 

Thursdays, November 1, 8, 15 and 29 
6-6:50 pm Bell Rehearsal 
7-7:45 pm Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
7:45-8:30 pm Cantata ñThe Song Heard ôRound 
the Worldò by Joseph Martin (Given to the Glory 
of God by David Herting in memory of his  
sister-in-law, Martha K. Schaeffer)  
 
1st Sunday, November 4 
9:15 am Emmanuel Jam Rehearsal 
10 am  Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
10:30 am Worship: Chancel Choir 
11:45 am Womenôs Choir/Cantata Rehearsal 
 
2nd Sunday, November 11 
9:15 am Emmanuel Jam Rehearsal 
10 am  Womenôs Choir Rehearsal 
10:30 am Worship: Emmanuel Jam 
  and Womenôs Choir 
11:45 am Voce a cappella Rehearsal 
 
3rd Sunday, November 18 
9:30 am Voce a cappella Rehearsal 
10 am  Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
10:30 am  Worship: Chancel Choir and Voce 
11:45 am Womenôs Choir/Cantata Rehearsal 
 
Wednesday, November 21, Thanksgiving Eve 
6 pm  Choir Rehearsal in sanctuary 
7 pm  HACCôs Ecumenical Service 
 
4th Sunday, November 25 
9:15 am Emmanuel Ringers Rehearsal 
10 am  Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
10:30 am  Worship: Handbells and Chancel 
11:45 am Voce a cappella Rehearsal 

Thank you for dedicating anthems 

Thank you to all who have dedicated anthems! 
This support for our music program is greatly 
appreciated. We are truly blessed with a 
wonderful congregation! Please see Don or 
Jamie if you have any dedications you would 
like for the remainder of this year.  There are still 
a few anthems left undedicated.   
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Events and Activities 
 

Thanksgiving Eve Worship Service 
Wednesday, November 21, 7 pm 
Emmanuel will host the Hanover Area Council of 
Churchôs ecumenical Thanksgiving Eve service 
with a choir of singers from participating churches. 
 

HACC anniversary dinner 
December 2, 5 pm 
Celebrate the Hanover Area Council of Churchôs 
50 years of service to the community at a 
celebration dinner. The event will be in the St. 
Joseph Parish Hall, 5055 Grandview Road, 
Hanover. The cost is $11.95 per person (pre-paid) 
and reservations are required by check, PayPal or 
by calling HACC at 717-633-6353.  
 

Afternoon of Games 
First and Third Wednesdays 
Players will meet Nov. 7 and 21 from 1:30-4 pm in 
King Auditorium for Scrabble, and other games and 
refreshments. For information, contact Carol 
Giesey at 717-632-2665 or gieseyc@yahoo.com. 
 

The Lunch Bunch 
Second Sundays 
The group gathers for food and fellowship at local 
eateries. The next outing will be 1 pm November 
11 at Aki, 1150 Carlisle St., Hanover. Decemberôs 
trip will be 1 pm at Inn 94, New Oxford. For 
information or to RSVP, contact Sandy Rebert at 
auntsandy@hotmail.com or 717-632-2245. 

Coats of Friendship collection  

A youth run nonprofit in 
Hanover, Coats of 
Friendship, is collecting 
gently used coats, hats, 
sweatshirts, scarves and 
gloves for local people in 
need. Items will be collected 
at businesses, churches and events in the 
coming weeks, with the group hoping to 
distribute 100 coats over Thanksgiving 
weekend. Emmanuel will have bins in King 
Auditorium through November 11 for your 
donations. Learn more at Coats of Friendship 
on Facebook. 

Neighbors in Need  
Thank you to everyone who   
contributed to the UCCôs  
Neighbors in Need special  
offering in October. A total  
of $672  was given by  
members and visitors,  
which will be matched  
by 1.5 times by the Missions Committee for a 
total offering of $1,680. Thanks for your 
generosity! 

 

Hoffman Homes 

Holiday Gift Program 
Emmanuel will again participate in the 
Hoffman Homes for Youth Holiday Gift 
Program. There will be 10 gift tags with the 
name of a child and their wish list. Make 
your purchases and attach the tag to the 
unwrapped gift. To participate, please see 
Estelle King or call her at 717-487-1906. 

September 14, 2018 

Dear Emmanuel PAL Lunch team, 

Thank you for your generous donation of $25 
in memory of Pauline Mosebrook, which will 
go toward the Greatest Needs of the Hanover 
Area Council of Churches. 

Your gift to help fund such ministries as 
Provide-A-Lunch (PAL), Meals-on-Wheels, 
Clothing Bank, Faith-At-Work, Changing 
Lives Homeless Shelter, Public Worship, 
State Park Chaplaincy, Ruthôs Harvest, 
Community Health, Hispanic American 
Center and other ministries is sincerely 
appreciated. With the help of contributions 
from you and other supporters, we have seen 
many lives changed for the better. We know 
there is so much more work to be done and 
with your help, we will continue making a 
difference in the lives of those with needs in 
the Hanover community. 

Yours in Service, 
Carol Hinkle 
Executive Director, HACC 
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Remembering ǅ Caring ǅ Reaching Out 
  

Pat Sheaffer (Cottage #152) 
Ginny Stieglitz (A103) 

Ann Wilkinson (Care South, Lamer Hall, #147) 
Elinor & Franklin Williams (Creekside #2208) 

Terri Alcott 
Janet Starr (Care Central #201) 
Homewood, 425 Westminster Avenue,  

Hanover, PA 17331 
 

Arlene Marks 
702 Plum Tree Lane, Hanover, PA 17331 

 
Merle & Margaret Forney (Apt 118) 

610 Harmony Drive, New Oxford, PA 17350 
 

Dottie Chamberlain (Room 122A) 
Nancy Marchio (Room 211A) 

Hanover Hall, 267 Frederick Street, Hanover, PA  
 

Ross Sipe 
600 W. Hanover Street, Hanover, PA 17331 

 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 

The following members and friends of 
Emmanuel celebrate birthdays in 
November. We extend to each of you best 
wishes and many happy returns. May God 
bless you! 
 
1ñLisa Pratt 
2ñAndrew Giesey 
5ñNathan Kemp, Allesyn Crone 
6ñDottie Chamberlin 
7ñEdward OõDonnell V 
12ñCarole Zinn, Mitchell Groft 
13ñGina DeLorenzo 
15ñJeanne Bowers, Henry McLin, Gail Holm 
17ñDon Horneff, Jocelyn Bond 
18ñNancy Daniel 
20ñLaura Kemp, Todd Kennedy 
22ñThomas Whisenand 
25ñBurnell Little, Suzanne Bourdess 
29ñSteve McKonly 
30ñKhanyi Chiliza 
 
October 20ñKristin Long (She was 
inadvertently left off last monthõs list) 

 

 

Christian sympathy and heartfelt prayers 

We wish to extend sympathy and prayers to Scott 
and Kim Shorb and family, for the death of their 
son Michael on October 1, 2018. A memorial 
service was held at Emmanuel on October 5. 

Please also extend prayers and sympathy to the 
family and friends of Brenna Grove, who died 
September 26, 2018. She was the daughter of the 
late Mary Brown. A graveside service was held 
October 16 at Mount Olivet Cemetery. 

Congratulations and blessings! 

Itôs a boy! Cory Thomas and Niki  
Eyler welcomed Jayden Andrew on  
October 6, 2018. Jayden is the great- 
grandson of Larry and Deb Dubs. 

Christmas Poinsettias 
& Pastorôs Care Fund 
 

To purchase flowers to decorate 
the sanctuary at Christmas, please  
complete this form and return to the church 
office or drop in the offering plate. 
 

# _____ Poinsettias at $12 each       $______ 

Flower total  $______  

Pastorôs Fund Offering  $______   

Your Name __________________________ 

In Honor of __________________________ 

In Memory of ________________________ 

In Appreciation for ____________________ 

___________________________________ 
 

The flower order deadline is  
Sunday, Dec. 2 

Make checks payable to Emmanuel UCC. 
If needed, call the office at 717-632-8281 to 
reserve flowers and then bring in or send a 
payment. Donations to the Pastorôs Care 
Fund are welcome at any time. 
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NEW COMMITTEE MEMBERS WELCOME! 
New volunteers who are interested in serving 
on a committee are always welcome. Contact 
the committee chairs listed below for 
information or to learn how you can help. 

Å  Å  Å  Å  Å  Å  Å  Å  Å 
COMMITTEE CHAIRS & CONSISTORY REP 

Caring 
(Opportunity Available) 

 

Christian Education  
(Chair) Cheryl Fritz    717-698-1153 
Laura Kemp 410-259-4629  

 

Fellowship  
(Chair) Mary Bair 717-870-5597 

(Co-Chair) Elaine Weaver 717-637-9015 
 

Church Growth 
(Chair) Alec Sivel      717-451-3450 

 

Investment (Endowment Policy) 
(Chair) Brian Frederick   717-451-3977 

 

Missions 
(Co-Chairs) Carol Giesey 717-632-2665 
and Estelle King 717-487-1906 
Chris Hall Moore 717-451-3860 

 

Pastor/Parish Relations  
(Chair) Sandy Rebert   717-632-2245 

Ann Kress      717-637-5141 
 

Personnel 
(Chair) Lisa Moore    717-515-1033 

 

Property 
(Chair) Linda McKonly      717-632-6379 

Andy Crone      717-465-8242 
 

Stewardship/Finance 
(Chair) Henry McLin       717-637-5947 

 

Worship and Music 
(Chair) Judy Morris      717-968-6998 

 

Open and Affirming 
(Co-Chairs) Brian Frederick   717-451-3977 

Sandy Rebert 717-632-2245 

CONSISTORY MEETING HIGHLIGHTS 
Consistory Minutes - September 17, 2018 

¶ The Minutes from August were accepted as submitted. 
¶ Ann presented the Treasurerôs Report. The report was 
accepted subject to audit. 
¶ Pastor Russ reported that the average attendance was 66 
for the last 4 Sundays.  
¶ Eleven people are in the new members class.  
¶ Two baptisms are scheduled for next month.  
¶ Bible study will begin October 9, 2018.  
¶ Consistory asked the Altar Guild to investigate going back 
to glass communion cups.  
¶ Brian brought up the idea of giving mission moments 
monthly during regular church service and in the 
EmmanueLife. Caring Committee will be first. 
¶ Andy reported that $100 was pledged so far for the crop 
walk on October 21, 2018. 
¶ A Congregational meeting will be held after the worship 
service on October 14, 2018, to vote on the Open and 
Affirming Welcome Statement.  Consistory agreed that a 
2/3 majority of votes will be required for adoption. 
¶ Cheryl volunteered to be the new Sunday School 
Coordinator/Christian Education Chair. Cheryl and Mike 
resigned as Caring Committee Co-chairs. 
¶ A Pot luck meal for stewardship will be held November 4 
after the worship service. Consistory will handle clean-up. 
¶ Laura checked on the AED Machine. Henry moved to buy 
the system and Judy seconded the motion. The motion 
passed unanimously.  
¶ Ann moved, and Henry seconded to purchase the projector 
and screen that Don and Andy recommended. Consistory 
voted unanimously to approve. 

 
OCTOBER COMMITTEE HIGHLIGHTS 

Worship & Music 
¶ Tom Colgan Trio concert on 9/23 was a great success; 
Attendance 110, free will offering $276.   
¶ New ChoirChimes were dedicated on 9/23. We are grateful 
to Joyce OôDonnell for purchasing the ChoirChimes and 
new bell music stands in memory of Ed OôDonnell. 
¶ October 21 ïWalt Michael & Co. concert at 3 pm. 
¶ October 28 ï Reformation Sunday; supply pastor Nancy 
Werner. 
¶ November 4 ï All Saints Sunday with communion. 
Remembrance for those who have passed away this year.   
¶ November 11 ï Stewardship Sunday; two baptisms; 
dedication of the red, white and blue lap robes made for 
veterans to celebrate Veteranôs Day. 
¶ November 18 ï Thanksgiving Sunday; Sandra Rosensteel 
is decorating. Going for Baroque II concert at 3 p.m. 
Reception to follow. 
¶ November 21 ï Wednesday evening, Emmanuel hosts 7 
pm Thanksgiving Eve Service. 50th Anniversary of HACC.  
Community Choir rehearsal at 6 pm.   
¶ November 30 ï decorating sanctuary for Advent. 
¶ December 2 ï 1st Sunday of Advent; ñStill, Still, Stillò is 
advent hymn. 

Continued on Page 10 

2018 CONSISTORY OFFICERS 

President: Brian Frederick    717-451-3977 

Vice President: Lisa Moore   717-515-1033 

Secretary: Henry McLin        717-637-5947 

Treasurer: Ann Kress            717-637-5141 

CONSISTORY MEMBERS 

Andy Crone, Cheryl Fritz, Laura Kemp,  

Chris Moore, Judy Morris, Alec Sivel  
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Continued on Page 11 

¶ December 9 ï Cantata (in church only) 
¶ December 16 ï Carol Sing with reception 
¶ December 24 ï Christmas Eve with family service at 
5:30 pm and Lessons and Carols service at 9:30 pm 
with Special Music at 9 pm.  
¶ December 30 -- Special music.  

 Property Committee Report 
¶ The concrete work at the front and sides of 
Emmanuel has been done. The hope is that some of 
this work will help to alleviate the water penetration in 
the lower level of the church.  
¶ The cameras and the panic buttons are operational. 
Instead of hard wiring the buttons in the sanctuary, 
there are four remote buttons ï one each for the 
pulpit, the organ, the kitchen and one floating one. 
There is a hard wired one in the office. All will 
summon the police immediately and they are silent 
alarms.  
¶ The remote entry system for the rear of the church 
has been approved and will be installed shortly. At 
that time, personnel from Law Security will conduct a 
comprehensive educational time for all employees 
and select members. 
¶ The radiators at the rear of the sanctuary will be 
repaired shortly. The boiler has been tested and is 
functional. The furnace for the office will be readied 
for the season shortly. 
¶ A concern about the locks on the older doors has 
been raised and we will be cleaning and servicing 
them one at a time. They are quite old, and weôd like 
to have them last a lot longer, so Myron Bird has 
volunteered to take a look at them.  
¶ We are still looking for a new snow removal 
company, one that will haul away snow that would 
otherwise be piled against the building. Contacts will 
be made and estimates procured.  
¶ Signs with channels for removable placards for 
announcing various functions at church will be made 
and mounted on the fence at the entrance of the 
courtyard, the office door and the door at the top of 
the ramp. These will make our events easier to find 
and more noticeable.  
¶ A new entry to the office is being considered. A ramp 
and new stairs would be constructed, and a more 
obvious sign and exterior light would be added.  
¶ Another project for 2019 is the refurbishment of the 
bathrooms in the level below the Narthex. For those 
able to use the winding stairs to that level, this would 
allow them to use the bathrooms during the services 
without walking to the front of the sanctuary. We 
believe that much of the work to make that area more 
usable can be done in-house. 
¶ A specialist in ornamental plaster work has been 
located and will visit soon to give us an estimate on 
repairs to the sanctuary. The various leaks have 
caused several areas of plaster damage.  
¶ Also, some roofing companies which specialize in 

slate roofs have been contacted and will visit to 
evaluate the overall condition of our slate.  

Mission Committee Report 
¶ Yard Sale proceeds of $1,579.83, to be used for 
the 2 children we support through the UCC in India 
& the Philippines and benefitting children in other 
ways. 
¶ We voted unanimously to match upcoming 
collections by 1.5X with funds from Mission: NIN, 
the Retired Pastorsô Fund and Crop, which will use 
a major portion of funds collected for disaster relief. 
¶ Homewood Auxiliary Membership Drive is off to a 
good start. It continues through December 9. 
¶ We officially received our Heifer Ark Award 
Sunday, Oct. 7, from Vinton Smith, who visited us 
in the spring to promote Heifer. 
¶ PAL lunch will be Oct. 30. Volunteers are needed. 
¶ Hoffman Homes Gala, a major fundraiser, is 
scheduled for Nov. 2. Estelle and Pastor Russ will 
attend. We voted to use $100 of profits from the 
Yard Sale to donate to the Gala. We will also 
request 10 gift tags for the children at Hoffman 
Homes. Volunteers take a tag, purchase the gift 
requested, and return it to church by Dec.  5. 
¶ The Feed-A-Friend Marathon, a major effort to 
collect food for the Food Bank at New Hope, is 
scheduled for Dec. 6-7. As she did last year, 
Estelle has volunteered to be on the WHVR radio 
program to encourage listeners to call in and 
pledge food items. Details on the radio program will 
be forthcoming. Call in during the Marathon! 
¶ We thank Sandra Rosensteel for decorating the 
altar for the Harvest Home collection. Food 
collection of canned and nonperishable items 
benefits the PAL Lunch program. Donations will 
remain on the altar for the HACC Community 

Consistory Highlights, continued from Page 9 
  Mission Minute 

Property Committee 

Do you have building maintenance  
or improvement experience or  
interest? Maybe you have trade knowledge or 
experience and would like to help with advice 
and decision making concerning our wonderful 
historic facilities and grounds? We would love 
volunteers to help on our Property Committee! 

We meet once a month to discuss and make 
recommendations and decisions on building 
repairs and maintenance, grounds control and 
upkeep, and safety issues.  

Please contact the church office at 717-632-
8281 for more details or info on this committee. 
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Consider making your Christmas and holiday gift card purchases through EUCC! 
Your purchase through Emmanuel helps support the church, which receives a 
percentage of all gift cards sold. Grocery gift cards for Giant Food Stores and Weis 
Markets are available in the church office.  

An updated order form with dozens of retailers and restaurants can be found at 
www.emmanuelucc.org and can also be obtained in the church office. Orders are 
typically delivered in a week. For information, contact the office at 717-632-8281, 
office@eucchanover.org, or contact Mary Bair after services or at 
mary.bair12@gmail.com. 

Grocery Card and Gift Cards for the holidays 

 

Consistory Highlights, continued from Page 10 

Thanksgiving Eve Service at Emmanuel. 
¶ The Pack-A-Meal event at St. Matthew on Nov. 3 
welcomes volunteers and donations. Info is 
available in the auditorium. 
¶ We agreed to support Coats of Friendship and 
will have collection bins in the auditorium. 

Personnel Committee 
¶ All annual reviews are complete. 
¶ Annual increases have been sent to Consistory 
for budget approval. 
¶ Lisa met with Scott Burns from Webb Insurance 
regarding our Safe Church policy as it pertains to 
our insurance and liability coverage. It was 
recommended that we add something about 
social media and anti-bullying to our procedures. 
Christian Education Committee Report 

¶ We have been utilizing the SPARK curriculum 
with the children. They have been learning about 
important people in the Old Testament including 
Adam and Eve, Noah, and Abraham and Sarah 
so far this year. 
¶ It has been working well to have the three groups 

but works much better when there are at least 
three volunteers, one for each group. 
¶ Each week the students have reflected on the 
lesson by writing in journals (Groups 2 and 3) or 
drawing pictures (Group 1). 
¶ Attendance has ranged from 4 to 10 students. 
¶ We have three new volunteers who are being 
incorporated into the schedule. 
¶ Music is held at the beginning of each class. 
Jamie is rehearsing with the children in the 
children's music room. The children are now 
practicing a handbell piece. 
¶ Children's Christian Education is preparing to 
reach out to community children/families by 
handing out goodie bags on Trick or Treat Night. 
This project would also support Church Growth 
and Missions and Outreach Committees. The 
bags will include a sheet with an invitation to 
Worship and Children's Sunday School as well as 
Emmanuel's Open and Affirming Statement. 
¶ Adult Sunday School is studying ñA Flexible Faith: 
Rethinking What It Means to Follow Jesusò by 
Bonnie Kristian. 


